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RE:

Mandatory Flu Vaccinations for Health Care Workers

New York State recently passed emergency regulations making it MANDATORY for all health care providers (Special Educators, Therapists, Social Workers, etc.) whose activities are such that if they were infected with influenza could potentially spread it to patients/students, to be vaccinated this year—at no financial cost against seasonal influenza and the H1N1 (“Swine Flu”) virus.

The Office of Medicaid Inspector General (“OMIG”) recently announced that effective July 1, 2009 Early Intervention programs are “health care providers” of Medicaid eligible services and therefore are subject to Medicaid provisions, rules and regulations and you will be required to present documentation that you have been properly vaccinated by end of October 2009.
Until now, seasonal flu vaccination had been strongly encouraged by remained voluntary.  This is no longer the case.  It is now the law.  Agencies are now required to ensure full compliance with these regulations. 

Vaccination was deemed mandatory by the State Legislature in anticipation of potentially serious upcoming fall flu season.  Further spread of the H1N1 virus, coupled with normal seasonal influenza, could present enormous challenges, particularly here in New York City.  Some government estimates suggest that the H1N1 virus could infect as many as 100 million people in the U.S. and result in serious  numbers of fatalities, based on information drawn from past influenza pandemics.  About 36,000 people in the U.S. die each year from seasonal influenza and, as of late August, the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has linked H1N1 influenza to more than 8,000 hospitalizations and more than 500 deaths.

The first round of one-time vaccinations against seasonal influenza for health care providers will begin by mid-September, followed by H1N1 vaccinations by late October, or as soon as our hospitals receive their allotments.  The actual number of vaccinations to appropriately protect against the H1N1 virus will not be determined until clinical trials are completed on the vaccine later this month.  (Early indications are that it may require two injections a few weeks apart).

To be clear, these are mandatory vaccinations.  If you are not vaccinated, you will not be allowed to work or practice in a patient care environment.  Only those individuals with medical contraindications to flu vaccine or a specified medical clearance will be excused.  You also may choose to receive vaccinations form your private physician or another provider; if you do so, you are required to present documentation to Important Steps, Inc.’ Human Resources Dept (via fax 718-882-2166) that you have been properly vaccinated by end of October 2009.
We will provide you with information on where and when vaccinations will be available at no cost.  For further details on this matter, please visit WWW.NYHEALTH.GOV.
